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Message from Dr. Letteney
To My Faculty Colleagues:

First, I want to thank you for all the work you are doing to bring classes to our students through online and related 
modalities. This is a trying time for all of  us, and we are working hard to serve our students in every way we can.

As you know, we currently have a few staff  on campus in Student Services, IT, Campus Police, Maintenance, etc. At 
least one Chief  Officer is scheduled to be on campus every day except Fridays, when we will be shutting down 
completely. We will continue with this arrangement until further notice from the University or the State of  New 
Mexico.

We will update you and our staff  and students of  any changes to our current operations,

My hope is that you take care of  yourselves and your families in the days ahead. Finally, again, many thanks for the 
excellent instruction you are providing our students. --Alice



DEAN OF 
INSTRUCTION 

REPORT
Dr. Laura Musselwhite



Message from Dr. Musselwhite
Well, everyone, if  there was ever a time to be a team (and we are a great team, I believe), now is the time. When I say I believe 
we are a great team, I say it through evidence, for example:
ØA faculty workshop designed to help people ramp up, which was full (but not too full) of  hardworking people doing their 

very best in a difficult situation
ØA yoga teacher who spent two and a half  days pretty much alone with me in the office putting materials online for her 

students
ØTech Support and TLC folks doing all that they can to get people the equipment and tools they need to work successfully
ØSearch committees regrouping to do things remotely in their quest to get the best people for us that they can
I have to tell you that I have been incredibly impressed with each and every one of  you. You have all rebounded, made difficult 
and unusual choices, and pivoted, with barely a complaint. The only real concern you seem to have is how to best serve the 
students under these circumstances. That is something valuable, and I admire you for your work. 
As of  this moment, the campus is operating with a skeleton crew, carrying out most functions remotely. These next two weeks 
of  instruction are designed to be a time to get people integrated into this new online environment, with lower stakes 
assignments and preferably no testing. But, instruction and the semester will continue and will end on time. 
In terms of  the future, all campus events have been canceled. I am going to hold our end-of-the-year faculty meeting virtually 
for all who can join in. More on that to come. Graduation as a public gathering is looking less and less likely, but we are trying 
to think of  other ways to commemorate the accomplishment. There has been no announcement from the governor of  a 
shelter in place order, but I suppose that is possible. Again, I am proud of  you. The situation is tough, and I hope that this is 
the only time in my career I will need to write this type of  missive. Your strength will give the students the strength and 
flexibility they need to stay in the game. Thank you again for everything you do. I am privileged to be able to work with such a
fine group of  educators. 



President’s Report
By Jerry Godbut

This is not the message that I or any of  the newsletter contributors thought we would be writing for the 
March issue. The difference five weeks, (and really only three?), has made is still difficult to fully process. 
With the decision to transition to online-only instruction for the remainder of  the Spring 2020 semester, we 
are all scrambling to adjust and give our students the best educational experience possible under these 
difficult and ever-changing circumstances. The efforts I have seen so far are inspiring to say the least. We are 
all in this together, and we will get through it together.

During this time our greatest resource and support system will be each other. To that end, I would like to 
thank Elaine Clark, Soledad Garcia-King, Kat Gullahorn, the IT folks, and all others involved for putting 
together an informative program in the middle of  spring break to help us through this online 
transition.Going forward, a new ListServ has been created for the Valencia community 
(VFAC_OnlineTrans-L) for us to share information about our successes and challenges. Both are helpful, so 
please sign up and share. To subscribe, send an email to listserv@list.unm.edu subscribe with the text 
“subscribe VFAC_OnlineTrans-L Firstname Lastname” in the body. Also, please do not hesitate to contact 
me or any member of  the executive committee (Stephen Takach, Greg Barnett, Kat Gullahorn, and Juliette 
Cunico) if  there is anything we can do to help.

While you are all working to meet the needs of  your students, don’t forget to take care of  yourself  as well. 
Take a deep breath. Take advantage of  the fact that social distancing is easy in New Mexico’s wide-open 
spaces. Schedule some self-care activities, whatever that is for you. Please keep in your thoughts those who 
are not fortunate enough to carry on their jobs in any capacity, which I am sure includes many Valencia 
students. The March faculty meeting will be held electronically via Zoom at the regular time (Wednesday 
1:30 pm MT), albiet with a minimal agenda. I hope to “see” you there. Primarily, I want to see as many of  
you as possible, and to identify and work the kinks out of  the system before the next time.

¡Somos Valencia! ¡Somos Lobos! ¡Somos Unidos!



Humanities News
By Justin Bendell
Hi All –

Well, this is certainly not how I anticipated the semester would go, but here 
we are. The coronavirus quarantine has changed the way we teach our 
students and the way we interact with each other. It will take some time to 
adjust, and the transition will not always be easy. Isolation can be, in a 
word, isolating. But remember that you are not alone. Patricia Gillikin, Julia 
Lambright and I are here to offer support & guidance, as are our veteran 
full-time faculty members Dr. Heather Wood, Dr. Jami Huntsinger, & 
Alexa Wheeler. While there is no denying the fear and frustration that this 
situation provokes, times like this are also opportunities to create 
community, to build relationships, to re-think the way we live. Take time to 
slow down, to find joy in the little things. Take care of  yourself, and each 
other, and be mindful that our students are going through as much stress as 
we are. Be flexible, communicate with them often, and reach out when you 
need it. My number is 305-717-8187.



FINE ARTS DEPARTMENT NEWS



THE DIVISION OF SOCIAL SCIENCES: COMMITMENT, 
CONNECTION, CAMARADERIE.

Message from Dr. Julia So



This is a special report by the TP Task Force of  
the Division of  Social Sciences
We are the TP Task Force. Our mission is to search for TP. We travelled from Albuquerque to Los Lunas, even 
to Socorro and Mountainair. We went to Dollar General, Walmart, Walgreen, Whole Foods, CVS, Albertson’s, 
Smith’s, Costco, and Sam’s. We even tried Amazon.com; but all in vain—no TP in sight! Between our TP-
hunting trips, we joined the Social Sciences Reading Club briefly on Friday 3/13/2020. Club members 
discussed a book chapter titled “Six Steps to Critical Thinking.” Next month, they will discuss backward design 
and assessment on Friday 4/10/2020.
As our search continued, our frustration and disappointment also rose.  Dxxx! We were ordered to not gather 
in groups of  10. We were advised to physically self-isolate during this trying time. Reaaalllyy?

What? Stay at home and forget about TP?
Wait!  We are essential service staff  because we are on a mission looking for TP.
We need to vent.



Google Arts and Culture Online

We were invited to connect virtually with others 
at the Division’s Monday Morning Meet every 
Monday at 10 AM via zoom. We were 
encouraged to share, rant, query, and support 
each other. Ah…sweet!
But we were also told, no gossip! And worse. Self-isolate 
and still no TP! 
Thanks to sociologist Barb Thompson! She 
gave us the following cool info so we can chill 
in our own living room or snuggle in our own 
bed while self-isolating:
Google Arts and Culture online—can we find TP 
there? But virtual TP won’t work!

https://artsandculture.google.com/
https://artsandculture.google.com/


Notes from the TP 
Task Force (Con’t)
Virtual museum tours from around the world, 
including the Guggenheim Museum in NYC—
maybe we can find TP there. 

Are you kidding us? NYC has 2/3 of  the Covid-19 
cases in the state which has more than half  of  the cases in 
the entire country. We might get infected virtually!



Notes from the TP 
Task Force (Con’t)
Opera performances by the Metropolitan Opera. 
The free digital shows are from March 16 to 
March 22. 

Wait! Do you mean to tell us that the free performances 
will end before this newsletter is to be released? 

Oh well. We might as well continue our search for TP—
hopefully we will be able to find one or two before NM 
gets locked down. 

Oh no! The aliens took them! 

From the soon to-be dismantled TP Task Force 
of  the Division of  Social Sciences.

At Right: Lise Davidsen and Yusif Eyvazov performed at a Metropolitan Opera 
production of ‘The Queen of Spades’ at Lincoln Center’s Metropolitan Opera House on 
November 26, 2019

https://www.vulture.com/2020/03/coronavirus-the-metropolitan-opera-to-stream-free-operas.html%3Futm_campaign=nym&utm_source=fb&utm_medium=s1&fbclid=IwAR1tCU_yJcviX_6WJ81ApaWaif9NcB_Y95FXZFczMl75AVH-tthrUXEyBmQ


Online Teacher Training-COVID 19



Reports from the Road
By Andisheh Dadashi
From Seattle Washington, to Washington DC: UNM couple 
invited to participate in ASEE-NSF conference 

Andisheh Dadashi and Derek Martinez are back at it again. 
After participating in the 2019 Data Science Training and 
Collaboration in Seattle Washington, this power couple 
recently participated in the American Society for Engineering 
Education’s (ASEE) conference on Increasing Participation 
of  Minority Serving Institutions in the National Science 
Foundation’s Computer and Information Science and 
Engineering programs (NSF CISE).

Since marrying in 2016, they’ve dedicated a lot of  time 
improving the education of  students from minority serving 
institutions (MSIs).  Dadashi and Martinez are both faculty 
members at UNM-Valencia and before moving to 
Albuquerque, Dadashi taught undergraduate math, and 
Martinez taught high school and middle school science in 
Gallup, NM.  



ASEE-NSF Conference (Con’t)
“Being a teacher is much more than showing students how to solve equations, 
it’s about connecting with them and helping students fulfil their career goals,” 
Dadashi said.  Since teaching in Gallup, Dadashi actively recruits students to 
participate in undergraduate research and community programs, and she helps 
students earn scholarships.  However, Dadashi said, “the biggest obstacle is 
the available funding for student development and undergraduate research; “I 
wish there was enough funding to support all of  my outstanding students.” 
Derek said, “Andisheh was especially excited for me to accompany her in D.C. 
because she asked me to team-up to help her attain NSF grants because she 
wishes to expand computer science education at Valencia campus.” 
Both Dadashi and Martinez were asked to lead break-out groups at the 
conference; “we work well as a team because she’s not only my wife, she’s also 
my personal calculator and I’m not just her hubby, I’m also her personal 
scientist.” 
Andisheh is an assistant professor at UNM-Valencia where she teaches math, 
statistics and computer science, and is completing a PhD in computer science. 
Derek teaches anatomy and physiology and chemistry and is a biomedical 
engineering graduate student.   



Reports from the 
Road-Learning 
Commons Edition
At NMHEAR this year, Shalaine Buck, 
Education Specialist for the Learning 
Commons, John Bollweg, Institutional 
Researcher, and Patricia Gillikin, Director of 
the Writing Center, presented on "The Role of 
Tutoring in Students' Achievement of Their 
Goals"

John explained data he collected and 
analyzed. According to his research, tutoring 
proves to be especially effective for students in 
the 1.5 to 2.5 GPA range. This is the group for 
which we consistently found a statistically 
significant relationship between tutoring 
use/frequency and passing grades.

Shalaine and Patricia talked a bit about tutor 
education, and Angelica and Madalyn stole the 
show as they talked about what they do as 
tutors and why. For more information or a 
copy of our ppt, email Patricia at 
gillikin@unm.edu.

At right: Angelica Ulibarri, Madalyn Everett, 
Patricia Gillikin, Shalaine Buck, and John 
Bollweg



LEARNING COMMONS PRESENTATION (CON’T)
From left: Madylin, John, Angelica



Writing Center Report
By Dr. Patricia Gillikin, Writing Center Director

Tutoring at UNM-Valencia is going completely online for the rest of  
the semester. Students will be able to make online appointments 
with Learning Commons tutors—including those from the STEM 
Center, the Learning Center, and the Writing Center—by sending an 
email message.  Details will be available soon.

I would like to offer you writing tutors to be embedded in your 
online classes--added as "Builders." (Note: I am still reaching out to 
my tutors about this; at the moment, I know of  three who will be 
able to do this, and two who may not.)



Writing Center Report (Con’t)
Embedded tutors will:

qread and become familiar with assignments and course materials

qsupport students who are new to Learn or to other structures we are using as we go online (help figuring out 
Zoom if  you are adding Zoom to your ways of  reaching students, for instance)

qat your discretion, be a presence in Learn--for instance, post on the introduction thread, have a thread where 
students can ask them questions, have information available about how to reach them (and when--tutors will 
be have a variety of  available hours from their homes, with evenings and weekends a possibility)

qmeet with writers via phone, Zoom, WordOnline, or anything else that works with students to discuss their 
writing



Next Generation Grant Report by Rosa Auletta
The Next Generation Project is researching options to provide some workshops in the summer to piggyback on the 
Facebook Community Action Grant kids’ camps.  We are considering a robotics workshop that would include coding.  
These workshops would be targeted to students in middle or high school. The intent is to peak students’ interest in 
the field of  information technology. If  you have interest or ideas for these workshops, please contact Carolina 
Aguirre at caguirre@unm.edu and Rosa Auletta at rauletta@unm.edu. 
The Next Generation Project is in its final year of  a five-year grant. We are working to achieve our goal of  75% of  
full-time faculty trained in distance learning (currently at 73%) and five online/hybrid academic programs (currently 
four online programs).  We thank Elaine Clark for her leadership in this goal. We continue to work to improve success 
in developmental math under Ariel Ramirez’ tutelage.  Finally, we have been extending outreach to middle and high 
school students to interest them in Information Technology led by James Hart.  
Our objectives are aligned with the campus Strategic Plan.  The Freshman Composition goal has been achieved. We 
thank Patricia Gillikin for her work with the Writing Center. Another achievement is the creation of  the faculty 
distance-learning committee, Faculty Online Teaching and Review Committee (FOTRC). This committee is responsible for 
the updated policies for online classes and helped to increase the number of  high quality online classes which is 
another already achieved objective of  the grant. 
Stay well as we work to overcome our current challenges,
Rosa Auletta

http://unm.edu
http://unm.edu


Library Report by Barbara Lovato
Valencia Campus Library is committed to continuing to provide services and resources to our Students, Faculty and Staff  
during this challenging time.

The Library will be closed for in-person study and computer use until further notice.

On Campus Hours:
Library faculty and staff  will be on campus:
• Monday 10:00 am - 2:00 pm
• Tuesday 10:00 am - 2:00 pm
• Thursday 10:00 am - 2:00 pm
• As needed by appointment

Please call 925-8990 before heading to the Library during these times, as the doors will most likely be locked. 

Email Assistance
unmvclib@unm.edu or any of  the library staff  directly 

• Barbara bllovato@unm.edu

• Kat krg@unm.edu
• Cory cjmeyer@unm.edu

http://unm.edu
http://unm.edu
http://unm.edu
http://unm.edu


Library Report (Con’t)
Chat Services
Facebook chat is also available from our Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/UNM-Valencia-Campus-Library-
124102654273510/
Zoom Reference hours open everyday from 10-4 until April 30

UNM-Valencia Campus Library Virtual Reference Desk https://unm.zoom.us/j/527080943
This link connects you with a live Librarian for help with research and finding answers to questions.           You will need to enter 

your UNM NetID and password to enter the room.  

Electronic Resources
You can access electronic content via our website http://valencia.unm.edu/library/
Print Resources
Check out print books, journals, magazines, videos during library staffed hours. Please check our online catalog before coming in to 
the library. https://vclibrary.on.worldcat.org/advancedsearch

Services available during library staffed hours:
Scanner
Lobo card ID card / proximity card creation
Print job release
Check out of  print materials
In-person reference

If  you would like your students to have access to the Library Reserve materials, please contact us with your specific request. If  you 
would like to embed Barbara or Kat into your online or hybrid classes please let us know and we are happy to assist. Please contact 
Kat to learn about Blackboard content for you to include in your Learn courses.

https://www.facebook.com/UNM-Valencia-Campus-Library-124102654273510/
https://unm.zoom.us/j/527080943
https://unm.zoom.us/j/527080943
http://valencia.unm.edu/library/
https://vclibrary.on.worldcat.org/advancedsearch

























